DRAFT
Minutes of the 
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2011 ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

November 10, 2011
The Annual Membership Meeting of the Seminary Hill Association, Inc., (SHA) was called to order at 7:30 PM in the auditorium of the Virginia Theological Seminary by President Nancy Jennings.  She introduced the current officers and board members and thanked VTS for their hospitality.  She also said we were looking forward to the construction of the new chapel as well as the contemplation garden on the site of the historic chapel that burned down last year. 
The agenda for the meeting was approved, as were the 2010 minutes.  
Treasurer Jack Sullivan reported that SHA has a total of $27,732.20 available resources. He also noted that SHA expended $520 for a Freedom of Information Act request to Alexandria City Government and the Alexandria City Public School (ACPS) administration related to the City’s request to install lights at Hammond Middle School.
Captain Dickinson from the Alexandria Police Department reported on crime in the SHA area.  Major crime throughout Alexandria was reduced by 9%. He noted that motor vehicle theft has increased throughout the City and he recommended that owners should keep their card doors locked at all times to prevent thefts.  With the Christmas season approaching, he reminded everyone to be careful about leaving delivery packages outside for too long as they become prime targets for theft.  Captain Dickenson then took questions and answers from the audience on their individual issues and experiences. He also reminded everyone to report to the Police any door to door solicitors who don’t have a license or permit to solicit in Alexandria.
President Jennings reported on the major activities of SHA during the past year.  In particular, she reported (1) on the numerous meetings associated with development pressures particularly as they affect Seminary Hill, (2) her personal opinion that City staff and elected officials are not doing proper planning or making wise decisions, (3) traffic remains the #1 concern of residents on Seminary Hill, (4) many traffic issues remain regarding access to the BRAC building at Mark Center and the Beauregard Corridor Small Area Plan, (5) the ACPS surprise proposal to put artificial turf and lights on the upper field at Hammond Middle School which SHA is contesting, (6) that Safeway plans to replace the present store and build a ‘Lifestyle’ store at the Bradlee Shopping Center which will exacerbate traffic problems at the Braddock Road, King Street and Quaker Lane junction and (7) that the Federal Government is planning to close the small historical Post Office on the VTS grounds. Information about these and other issues are on the SHA Web Site http://seminaryhillassn.org.
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A slate of SHA officers for 2011 – 2012 was proposed and approved including Nancy Jennings as President, Bruce McCarthy as Vice President, Dick Hayes as Secretary, and Area Representatives.

Under New Business, a proposed change to the SHA Bylaws eliminating the position of Communications Officer on the Board of Directors was approved.  This position became superfluous due to our increased usage of the SHA Web Site and email to promulgate notices and information.

President Jennings next introduced the guest panel who discussed “Transportation and Transit in the West End”. The members of the panel were:
(1) John D. Lynch, PE, VDOT’s Regional Transportation Program Director,

(2) Poul Hertel, an Old Town resident with years of experience in Alexandria’s transportation plans, and

(3)  Owen Curtis, a West End resident and respected transportation consultant.

Mr. Lynch described the recently completed and other ongoing transportation projects under the supervision of VDOT.  His primary thrust was that the new BRAC building at Mark Center will be changing traffic density and congestion.

Mr. Curtis said (1) transportation is a means to an end, (2) the City is trying to create urban density, (3) the Arlington Ballston development was done right by Arlington (Metro and I-66 were in place before major development) (4) an HOV ramp at Seminary Road and I-395 is essential, (5) Alexandria City Government needs to have the transportation problem solved before allowing increased density, and (6) remember the ‘Big Lie’ that all commercial development is good and self supporting.
Mr. Hertel said there is an urgent need to (1) cut down on thru traffic, (2) improve mass transit so that people will get out of their cars, (3) improve streetscapes, and (4) eliminate politics in Alexandria City Government transportation planning.

NOTE:  All three panel members were requested to forward their full remarks to President Jennings for posting on the SHA Web Site.

All three panel members then entertained multiple questions from the audience – many concerning the proposed East/West HOV ramp from I-395 to Seminary Road.

The overall consensus of the panel members was that the roads in the West End of Alexandria are saturated and that bus and rail transit expansion is not cheap but necessary.
The panel members received a well deserved ‘thank you’ from the audience at the conclusion of their remarks.

The meeting adjourned at 9:38 PM

